
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
City Hall – Council Chambers  

March 16, 2020 
 

The Committee of the Whole met in the Council Chambers at 6:15 p.m. on March 16, 
2020, with the following Committee persons in attendance:  Mayor Robert M. Green, 
Frank Darrah, Susan deBuhr, Simon Harding, Daryl Kruse, Mark Miller, Dave Sires, and 
Nick Taiber. Staff members attended from all City Departments.  Andrew Wind  with the 
Waterloo Courier, Wade Greiman with Snyder & Associates, as well as members of the 
community were in attendance. 

Mayor Green called the meeting to order and introduced the first item on the agenda, 
Cedar Heights Drive Update. City Engineer, David Wicke introduced Wade Greiman 
with Snyder & Associates.  Mr. Greiman went through the background, the budget, the 
public feedback, and the schedule of work for the Cedar Heights Drive reconstruction 
project.  Council members had questions regarding Bicycle & Pedestrian 
accommodations, cost differences on different land configurations, and cost differences 
comparing round-a-bouts to traffic signals at the Cedar Heights and Greenhill 
intersection.  Mr. Greiman was able to answer these questions.  Frank Darrah moved to 
continue with final design and the letting for the project as proposed.  Daryl Kruse 
seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

There being no discussion, Mayor Green moved to the final item on the agenda, bills 
and payroll. Daryl Kruse moved to approve the bills and payroll as presented, and Mark 
Miller seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

There being no further discussion, Mayor Green adjourned the meeting at 6:32 p.m.  

Minutes by Jennifer Rodenbeck, Director of Finance & Business Operations 


